
 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Everyone, 
 
PLEASE Don’t forget!  I Would 
love market reports to be sent 
to me by Sunday afternoon so 
I can complete the Jerraganda 
by Monday each week. 
 
Also any photos or interesting 
content you would like to 
share with the club will help 
me create an interesting 
weekly read and would be 
greatly appreciated– just email 
to me on: 
david.parkinson@cordelta.com 
 

   
Jerraganda 

 

         The Newsletter of Jerrabomberra Rotary 
                                        RI District 9710 

 

 

Charge to Australia. This week given by Paul Roger 

Apologies  John & Wendy, Erik, Peter & Sue Jarvis, Kaz, Bruce, David 
Parkinson, Peter Collis. 

Please remember folks, to let John Askew know if you are an apology no later 
than Tuesday as he orders food for you! 

Guests . Zac   ( Our National Youth Science Forum participant ) 

Reports – (Please note reports are by exception only – Directors should notify 
Cathy prior to meetings if they have a report) 

President’s Report Anton’s Report 

He reminded us that: 

AGM 3oth November  

Club Xmas Party Dirty Dicks – Harmonie German Club 2nd December. Show starts promptly 
at 7pm. Be there by 6:45pm 

Unveiling of the new Trailer 7/1217 (same cost as usual Meeting) 

Last Meeting for the year 14/12/17 Xmas Theme, bring a Plate and a general Secret Santa 
Present (not above the value of $20, no wine or chocolates) 

Anton also flagged the Queanbeyan Multicultural Festival and encouraged members to 
attend and enjoy. 

He also announced that we were invited to a Social Night with Queanbeyan West Rotary 
Club on Tuesday 12/12.Reply was requested by 8/12/17 

Secretaries Report – NTR  

Club Service – NTR  

Community Service  NTR 

 Youth Service, NTR  

23rd November 2017 



International Service NTR 

General Business  

Ian mentioned that on Sunday 3rd December he will be performing at the Millhouse Cafe 

 57 Collett St from 11am – 2pm (Bookings Essential) 

Joker  Was won by someone present but can’t remember who!!  The Joker didn’t get chosen. 

At this Meeting we were very lucky to have two talks. The first one by Zac the student that we 
are sponsoring to attend the NYSF. 

Zac spoke about the expectations he had of attending the Forum. He wanted to investigate the 
application of science in the workplace. He is passionate about IT and has already with his 
father’s help produced a games app. He is also wanting to meet other students doing the 
course. After a question about applications he took us through the application and waiting 
process. 

Zac will be back after NYSF to tell of his experience there.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MARKET REPORT 

Summer has arrived and as is usual at this time of the year, the sale of water bottles was brisk. 
Happily we (John T. Annette and Veena) managed to sell two copies of the cookbook – word 
must be getting around. 

So all up we made $278.50 made up of: 

42 green bags, 5 red bags, 27 water bottles, 2 cookbooks,16 tables. 

$4.50 to Annette for ice. 

The team next week will need 

Slabs of Water and ICE. 

Plastic money bags and long cable ties. 

The new table base (legs) work beautifully. Thank you Anton??? For ordering this item. Also 
please note Xmas Market will be on 23rd but will stick to the normal start time. This is because 
arrangements for the Summernats will be underway and entry will be restricted to Wells Station 
Road. 

Market Report by Veena 

Sergeant 



Veena asked us quite a few very obscure questions and extracted lots of change when we 
couldn’t answer them!! 

ME TALK 

Paul Robey told us about a fantastic jaunt he had while he was an Air Force Cadet. This trip was 
initially organised by his father so that he could join the rest of his family in the USA. However 
the jaunt turned out to be much more than a ride in an aeroplane from Australia to Sacramento 
USA and he had many adventures. The adventures started on the aircraft being diverted to the 
Philippines and from there it just got better! It sounded a fabulous adventure for a young cadet 
and didn’t cost him anything. 

GENERAL DISCUSSION 

Paul Roger spoke about the ROMAC Ball to be held next year. Poster in this Newsletter. 

Anton announced that he had been to the District President, Assistant Directors and Club 
President’s Meeting held the previous Saturday. Then handed over to Paul Roger (in his role of 
AG to tell us what went on.) 

Paul reported about 

 The 90th Anniversary of the Rotary Foundation next year and the re districting of Rotary 
districts as they are at present throughout Australia. 

There was lots of discussion and questions about these topics and we were lucky that we had 
both Anton and Paul who had been present at the Meeting to answer questions and offer 
explanations. 

JOKE 

It is during World War 11 and a German spy has been dropped off on a beach in Wales. He 
spends the night on the Beach and when it is daylight he walks up to the closest village. His duty 
was to find someone called Jones and say “there was frost on the pumpkins” The first shop he 
found open was the bakery and the sign on the shop was JONES the BAKER. He went in and 
asked to see Jones. An older man came out and he leaned over and said softly “there was frost 
on the pumpkins”. The owner said “What are you talking about? The spy realised that he had 
the wrong man. He left the shop and walked down the High Street coming upon another shop 
with a sign “Jones the BUTCHER”. Once again he was met with no understanding. Although 
worried, the spy decided to try again. This time he saw a sign that said Jones the 
GREENGROCER.  He went in saw the greengrocer and intoned the password phrase. This time a 
look of recognition passed over the face of the Greengrocer and he said “It is not me you want 
it is Jones the spy he lives in the house on the cliff just over there. 

 

Compiled by Jan. 

Technical Assistance  Cathy Hobbs 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Ian Wholohan 

Sunday 3Rd December 2017 

11.00am to 2.00pm 

The Millhouse 

Cafe 

57 Collett St, 

Queanbeyan 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

PH: 0457 957 245 
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